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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
What an exciting start to this half term! It may only have been a four-day week but it’s 
been a busy one! 
 
I have been away with Year 5 at Porthpean on camp and we have all been having an 
amazing time! We are so proud of the children – they have thrown themselves into all 
activities with enthusiasm and shown great resilience and support for each other. The 
children’s behaviour has been exemplary and has drawn many compliments from the staff 
at the centre. Well done Year 5 – you have been brilliant! 
 
Back at school, preparations from Mazey are moving apace with some children from Year 6 
visiting PK Porthcurno to work with an artist on this year’s main sculpture and all Year 6s 
working as a great team to create lots of sea creatures. Half of Year 6 have been surfing 
today with the other half going next Friday – it’s a great time to be one of our oldest 
pupils! 
 
At this time of year, we complete an annual whole school review to think about our 
progress and plan our actions for next year. In November, many of you completed a survey 
and we would be very grateful if you could find five minutes to do this again before the 
closing date of Wednesday 18 June. You can either click on the link or follow the QR code 
below. Thank you – we really value your opinion. 
 
I hope to see many of you tomorrow at the Duck Race – another Alverton tradition! The 
ducks have been selling fast but there should still be some for sale before the races begin 
at 11am. 
 
Next week is sports day for many children – let’s hope the fine weather holds! 
 
Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 
 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/D7XVDN6 
 



Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking 
rather bare. If you are able to bring 
in any non-perishable food items, 
cleaning products or toiletries, we 
would be very grateful. These will 
all go to helping our families and 
community. Thank you very much. 

FOAS Meeting – Everyone Welcome! 
 
The Friends of Alverton School (FOAS) are meeting at 6:30pm on Monday 9 
June at The Bath Inn, and everyone is welcome! 
 
Come along to find out about our summer fundraising plans and how you can 
get involved—there’s absolutely no commitment, and even an hour of your 
time can make a big difference. 

Whether you’re a past volunteer, thinking of getting involved for the first time, 
or just curious about what FOAS is all about, we’d love to see you there! 

Contact: friendsofalvertonschool@gmail.com 

Sun hats and water 

bottles 

Don’t forget that your 

child needs a filled, 

named water bottle with them 

every day and if the weather is hot 

and sunny, please ensure they have 

a sun hat and have had sunscreen 

applied before school. Thanks. 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk
mailto:friendsofalvertonschool@gmail.com


Sports Days 
 
The dates for our Sports Days this term are as follows: 
 
UKS2 (Year 5/6)   Monday 9th June  
LKS2 (Year 3/4)  Tuesday 10th June 
KS1 (Year 1/2)   Wednesday 11th June 
Nursery    Thursday 12th June 
Reception   Wednesday 18th June 
 
All start at 1.30pm on the school field. Entry will only be through the side gate next to the 
Nursery. The bottom field gate remain locked for safeguarding reasons. 
Children should wear their PE kit to school on the day of their Sports Day as well as on 
their normal PPA day. 

School lunches 
 

Aspens have changed the menu on 
Thursday 19th June. If you have 
already booked your child’s lunch 
on the Select site, your booking 
will have been cancelled so you 
need to log in and re-book for the 
new menu. 

Welcome back! This is it! The last stretch before what some view as six weeks of fun with children to 
hang out with and others will view rather differently; it can be hard juggling child care, extra costs, lack of 
routine, unpredictable weather, questions about the next school year such as “will we like the new 
teacher and will my child settle” and many more. It’s even harder if your child is leaving primary school 
and heading for the next major stage in their lives, secondary school, filled with even more uncertainties 
and concerns. But it will all be fine, it will settle and sort itself and before you know it you’ll be reading 
about the end of the next academic year all over again. But until then, let's enjoy what I hope is going to 
be lovely sunshine, warm days, light evenings and mornings and outdoor fun. If you have questions, 
worries, concerns, niggles, anything that is bothering you, come and seek me out, I’m not hard to find 
and I won’t mind. You can just come to say hi and informally ask me or tell me your worries, I’ll always 
listen. Until such time as I'm needed, I hope to be in the sea or close to it as it’s my personal favourite for 
mending everything, worries, blues, niggles, anxieties; it washes them away. Much love, Mrs Daylak, 
teacher in Reception (the one with really short grey hair and big earrings in case you didn’t know) xxx  



Tomorrow! 

Please come 

along! 





0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722




DIARY DATES 

Saturday 7th June 

11am 

FOAS Duck Race at Wherrytown Boating Pool 

Please buy your ducks from the office. 

Monday 9th June 

1.30pm 

UKS2 Sports Day 

Tuesday 10th June 

1.30pm 

LKS2 Sports Day 

Wednesday 11th June 

1.30pm 

KS1 Sports Day 

Monday 16th June Class photos (Hatchbox) 

Wednesday 18th June 

1.30pm 

Reception Sports Day 

Wednesday 25th June 

5pm 

New Reception Parents Meeting 

Thursday 26th May 

am 

Alverton Mazey Event - school field 

Saturday 28th May Mazey Day 

Tuesday 1st July Year 6 transition day to Humphry Davy & 

Mounts Bay 

Wednesday 2nd - Friday 4th July Year 6 London 

Friday 18th July FOAS Summer Fair 

Tuesday 22nd July 

1.30pm 

Year 6 Leavers Assembly 

Tuesday 22nd July 

3.15pm 

Last day of Summer term 

Wednesday 23rd July INSET Day - school closed 








